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SUBSTANTIAL SHAREHOLDERS’ INTERESTS
The register of substantial shareholders maintained under section 336 of the SFO shows that as at
30th June 2006, the Company had been notified of the following substantial shareholders’ interests,
being 5% or more of the Company’s issued share capital. These interests are in addition to those
disclosed above in respect of the Directors.

Ordinary shares of HK$0.2 each in the Company:

Corporate Interests Percentage

China Assets (Holdings) Limited Long position 248,249,300 20.95%
(“China Assets”)

China Assets is a Hong Kong listed company, which is also an associated company of the Group.
Apart from the above, so far as the Directors are aware, there are no parties which were, directly
or indirectly, interested in 5% or more of the nominal value of the issued share capital of the
Company as at 30th June 2006.

PURCHASE, SALE OR REDEMPTION OF THE COMPANY’S SHARES
The Company has not redeemed any of its shares during the period. Neither the Company nor
any of its subsidiaries has purchased or sold any of the Company’s shares during the period.

AUDIT COMMITTEE
The Audit Committee was established on 27th December 1998. The Audit Committee comprises
the non-executive Director, Mr. Kwok Lam Kwong, Larry, J.P. and the three independent non-
executive Directors, Prof. Woo Chia Wei, Mr. Liu Ji and Mr. Yu Qi Hao. The Audit Committee acts in
an advisory capacity and makes recommendations to the Board. The Audit Committee has
reviewed with the Management the accounting principles and practices adopted by the Group
and discussed internal control and financial reporting matter, including a review of the unaudited
interim financial statements for the six months ended 30th June 2006 approved by the Board.

REMUNERATION COMMITTEE
A Remuneration Committee, comprising two independent non-executive directors, Prof. Woo Chai
Wei and Mr. Yu Qi Hao and an executive director, Mr. Lao Yuan Yi, was established on 30th June
2005. The committee was set up to review and approve the remuneration packages of the
directors and senior management including the terms of salary and bonus schemes and other
long term incentive schemes. Meetings will be held in the second half of this year to discuss the
above in details.


